
 
     CITY OF WASHINGTON, ILLINOIS 
      City Council Consent Agenda Communication 
 

 
 
Meeting Date:  December 19, 2022 
 
Prepared By:  Dennis Carr – City Engineer 
 
Agenda Item:  Nofsinger Realignment Engineering Agreement 
 
Explanation:  Terra Engineering was previously contracted to perform Phase 1 and Phase 2 engineering for 
the realignment of Nofsinger Road. The project was 60% completed in 2017, but was shelved until future 
funding was available. Since Terra did the original Phase 1 and Phase 2 plans, we began negotiations with them 
for a scope and hours to bring this project to letting. 
 
 After meeting with IDOT, the Local Roads Engineering informed the City that his staff would 
not be able to review the project to make a June 2023 letting and it would instead be done for the 
August 2023 letting. If IDOT oversite is not needed, the project can be moved forward quicker, but this 
will not be known until later in January.  
 
Fiscal Impact:  There is adequate budget for this $143,225.50 due to other capital projects coming in 
under budget. 
 
Recommendation Summary:  
 
Staff recommends that the City Council approve the engineering services agreement with Terra 
Engineering LTD to finalize the Nofsinger Realignment Project for a not to exceed amount of 
$143,225.50. 
 
Action Requested:   Approval 
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